17 December 2003

Mr. John Carter

The Secretary

Senate Employment, Workplace Relations and Education References Committee

Suite SG – 52

Parliament House 

Canberra

ACT 2600

Dear Mr. Carter,

CEPU (Plumbing Division) Submission to Inquiry into the Building and Construction Industry Improvement Bill

I am sending you this letter together with the submission and its attachments as Secretary of both the Federal and Victorian Branches of the Plumbing Division of the CEPU.  The majority of our members are routinely engaged in building and construction industry. 

The Union is committed to assisting the Senate Committee in its work.

In this context the Union may send additional material to the Committee at a later date: for example, material relating to corporate conduct.  

The union’s immediate concern is to counter the attack made on it as an organization centrally involved in the building and construction industry.  The Bill breaches fundamental rights, and the rule of law.  The union is effectively seeking a right of reply.

In this context the union would seek to have the Committee hear witnesses who are both employers and employees working in building and construction.  A hearing of six or seven of them for five minutes each would, I feel, would help the Committee.

You will see from the submission that the union suggest the Committee invite The Honourable Terence Cole RFD QC to give evidence to it.  This Union believes that if he accepts such an invitation a number of issues could be resolved and a number of matters clarified. 

Yours Faithfully,

Earl Setches

CEPU (Plumbing Division) 

Federal Secretary

Victorian State Secretary

